
 

  

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 

  

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE B  

 

 

TUESDAY, 25 AUGUST 2020 AT 10:00 HOURS  

IN ON-LINE MEETING, MICROSOFT TEAMS 

 

Please note a short break will be taken approximately 90 minutes from the start of the meeting and a 

30 minute break will be taken at 1300 hours. 

A G E N D A 

 

 

 
1 NOTICE OF RECORDING  

 
Chairman to advise meeting to note that members of the press/public may 
record and take photographs except where there are confidential or exempt 
items. 
 

 

 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS  

 
Members are reminded that they must declare all relevant  pecuniary and non 
pecuniary interests arising from any business to be discussed at this meeting. If a 
disclosable pecuniary interest is declared a Member must not speak or take part in 
that agenda item. Any declarations will be recorded in the minutes of the meeting. 
 

 

 
3 APOLOGIES AND NOTIFICATION OF NOMINEE MEMBERS  

 
  
 

 

3 - 20 
4 MINUTES  

 
To confirm and sign the Minutes of the meetings held on 7 July 2020 and 28 
July 2020. 
 

 

21 - 92 
5 LICENSING ACT 2003 PREMISES LICENCE – GRANT PEPE’S PIRI PIRI, 

439 BIRMINGHAM ROAD, SUTTON COLDFIELD, B72 1AX   

 
Report of the Interim Assistant Director of Regulation and Enforcement. 
N.B. Application scheduled to be heard at 10:00am.  
 

 

 
6 OTHER URGENT BUSINESS  

 
To consider any items of business by reason of special circumstances (to 
be specified) that in the opinion of the Chairman are matters of urgency. 
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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
  

LICENSING  
SUB-COMMITTEE B  

7 JULY 2020  

   
 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE B HELD 
ON TUESDAY 7 JULY 2020 AT 1000 HOURS AS AN ON-LINE MEETING.  
  
PRESENT: - Councillor Nagina Kauser in the Chair; 
 
 Councillors Nicky Brennan and Adam Higgs.   

  
ALSO PRESENT 
  

  Shaid Yasser – Licensing Section 
Joanne Swampillai – Legal Services 
Katy Townshend – Committee Services  
 
(Other officers were also present for web streaming purposes but were not 
actively participating in the meeting)  

 
************************************* 

 
NOTICE OF RECORDING/WEBCAST 

 
1/070720 The Chairman advised, and the Committee noted, that this meeting would be 

webcast for live or subsequent broadcast via the Council's Internet site 
(www.civico.net/birmingham) and that members of the press/public would record 
and take photographs except where there are confidential or exempt items. 

 
 _________________________________________________________________ 

  
2/070720 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
 
 Members were reminded that they must declare all relevant and pecuniary and 

non-pecuniary interests arising from any business to be discussed at this meeting.  
If a disclosable pecuniary interest is declared a Member must not speak or take 
part in that agenda item.  Any declarations will be recorded in the minutes of the 
meeting. 

 _________________________________________________________________ 
 
 APOLOGIES AND NOTIFICATION OF NOMINEE MEMBERS 
  
3/070720 No apologies were submitted.  
 ________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 MINUTES 

Item 4
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4/070720 The minutes of meeting held on 2 June 2020 were circulated and confirmed and 

signed by the Chair.   
 ________________________________________________________________ 
 
GAMBLING ACT 2005 PREMISES LICENCE – GRANT - MERKUR SLOTS, 220 
HIGH STREET, ERDINGTON, BIRMINGHAM, B23 6SJ. 
 

  Report of the Interim Assistant Director of Regulation and Enforcement was 
submitted:- 

 
 (See document No. 1) 
 

On Behalf of the Applicant  
 
Philip Kolvin – QC 
Richard Bradley – Poppleston Allen.  
Amanda Kieran – Head of Compliane, Cashino Gaming Limited. 
Andy Tipple – Head of Product, Cashino Gaming Limited.  
Gill Clulow  

 
Those Making Representations 
 
Paddy Whur – Barrister, representing objectors.  
Abbass Karimjee – Objector  
 

 
* * * 

 
The Chairman introduced the Members and officers present and the Chair asked 
if there were any preliminary points for the Sub-Committee to consider. 
 
At which stage Paddy Whur asked who the email was from at page 183 within 
the report. Shaid Yasser, Licensing Officer confirmed that the email was 
submitted as additional information from the objector at Appendix 8 within the 
report.   

 
The Chairman then explained the hearing procedure prior to inviting the 
Licensing Officer, Shaid Yasser to outline the report.  
 
Afterwards, the Chairman invited the applicant to make their submission. At 
which stage Philip Kolvin QC, made the following points on behalf of the 
applicant: - 
 
a) That his client had submitted a lot of information and subsequently no 

objection was received by WMP, who were the anti-social behaviour and 
crime lead. Additionally, no objections had been received from any other 
responsible authorities, including the Child Protection Authority, Licensing 
Authority and the Gambling Commission. There were also no objections from 
local ward Councillors.  
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b) If the concerns had been significant, one would have expected to have seen 
objections from at least one of the above.  

 
c) That the applicant was one of the most experienced and largest gaming 

companies in the United Kingdom. Suitability was not an issue. 
 

d) That his client operated to a standard of excellence and had never had a 
review of any of the 160 UK licensed premises, demonstrating that they 
promoted the licensing objectives.  

 
e) The client also planned operations well, trained staff and responded to 

potential issues identified, in the appropriate way. They had good working 
relationships with responsible authorities (RA) and customers in order to 
protect the licensing objectives.  

 
f) They also subjected themselves to audits from field-based audit and 

compliance officers to ensure everything was up to the mark. 
 

g) The main objection seemed to be that the premises would generate crime 
and disorder – however, his client’s premises did not generate crime and 
disorder and incidents at their premises were extremely rare.  

 
h) The demographic was different to that of a betting office. This premises would 

attract mainly women who would enjoy drinking tea and eating snacks.  
 

i) Staff would walk the premises and engage with customers, which would be a 
good security measure.  

 
j) An ASB objection was made to the planning application however, his client 

had pre-consulted with police as they did for this application and the police’s 
view was that there was nothing to be concerned about, the view was also 
shared by the planning officer.  

 
k) Staff were trained actively to monitor the exterior of the premises and had 

reporting lines with the police. The arrangement would be that they would join 
‘Bet Watch’ and ‘Pub Watch’ so they were able to understand local issues 
and respond accordingly.  

 
l) That licensed Bingo premises were entitled to keep machines running for 24 

hours a day, as well as serve alcohol and admit children. Yet his client did 
none of those things and would close the premises at midnight, not allow 
children under the age of 18 in the premises and would not serve alcohol. 
Therefore, the objection in relation to children could ‘simply fall away’.  

 
m) The City Council’s Policy made it clear that child protection objective was 

about stopping children gambling. However, there was no risk of children 
gambling in the premises.  

 
n) That SIA door staff were not used in other gaming premises in Erdington. 

However, if his client opened and felt there was a need to use them, then he 
would provide them.  
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o) The company was professional and complaint and responded appropriately to 

risk.  
 

p) The City Council’s Policy did not contain restrictions on where these types of 
premises were located.  

 
q) On page 54 there was a substantial list of things the applicant may provide in 

order to promote the licensing objectives.  
 

r) That his client was already subject to extensive legal obligations as part of the 
operator’s licence.  

 
s) No responsible authority had sought any further conditions and his client had 

offered a list at page 54.  
 

t) They had submitted a competent set of measures to promote the Licensing 
Objectives.  

 
u) There was no evidence that the premises would be a source of crime and 

disorder and the other matters highlighted from the objections were simply not 
relevant as a matter of law.  

 
v) That much of the objections had been dealt with by the Planning Authority.  

 
w) The objections represented by Mr Whur suffered from a number of 

misconceptions and assumed that the premises would be trading for 24 hours 
a day, which he confirmed would not be the case.  

 
x) There was also photographs referring to thin style machines – but they would 

not be used.  
 

y) That bingo would not be the primary activity at the premises – that was also 
wrong, and the primary activity test had been abolished. 

 
z) That ‘tablets’ would be used for accessing the game rather than marking 

numbers on cards.  
 

aa) There wouldn’t be any planned single staffing after 8pm. Staffing would also 
be risk assessed.  

 
bb) That his client would liaise with the Licensing Officers if there were concerns 

about staffing.  
 

cc) That the concerns about the lighting and style of the premises attracting 
children, or vulnerable persons would not be necessary as the inside of the 
premises would not be seen from the outside and the premises would be 
kitted out as a high-end Bingo premises.  

 
dd) The risk assessment was a very dense document and covered all the points 

that the Council Policy requested.  
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ee) There had been a refusal for a licence by the operator in Blackpool, however 

there were also 160 premises granted by the same operator and therefore it 
was not very relevant.  

 
ff) That the Council Policy made it clear that there had to be evidence to support 

the assertion that the premises would impact the Licensing Objectives.  
 

gg) The application should be granted.  
 

Mr Abbas Karimjee made the following points: - 
 
a) That Cllr Robert Alden did release an objection at the planning stage.  

 
b) That the Birmingham Mail released an article on 11 June 2020 which 

confirmed the objection submitted by Cllr Alden and also further objections 
from local residents. Therefore, there was a huge body of people who were 
objecting to the application.  

 
c) Public Health England raised objections to licensing application and there 

should be a process where local area profiles are created. In Erdington there 
was already a huge number of betting and gaming premises and that drained 
money away from the economy.  

 
d) That people who submitted these types of applications were relying on bad 

decision making, especially in deprived areas.  
 

e) The application would provide some jobs, but the premises would be 
detracting money away from other places.  

 
f) The customer always lost in these types of venues.  

 
g) Newhall Council successfully refused an application on the basis that there 

were already enough gaming premises in the area.  
 

h) That customers would bring their own alcohol.  
 

i) The police did make an objection  
 

j) That the local PC was quoted as opposing the application in the Birmingham 
Mail. Therefore, to assume the police were fully supportive was a deviation 
from the truth.  

 
k) Erdington had high anti-social behaviour and an excess of homeless people 

within the area. The application was preying on those individuals.  
 

l) That Erdington was an area he felt deeply connected to and wanted to work 
hard. He was seeking BCC’s support to help the police deal with the ASB and 
no one needed to be playing Bingo until 2330 hours.  
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m) That his wife didn’t feel safe walking down the street and he didn’t want 
anymore people attracted to the High Street late at night.  

 
n) The situation was unsafe.  

 
The Chair reminded Mr Karimjee that Licensing and Planning were separate 
regimes and that Cllr Alden had not made an objection to the Licensing 
application.  
 
Mr Whur, representing some of the objectors, made the following points: - 

 
a) There were no issues with the operating standards or the current track record. 

However, this was a new style of operation for the company.  
 

b) The licence application submitted in Blackpool was refused and he reminded 
the Committee that they had discretion to refuse the application even without 
objections from responsible authorities.  

 
c) That the Committee should consider ‘Lara one’ and ‘Lara two’ – Local Area 

Risk Assessments.  
 

d) There should be concerns about this style of premises in the proposed 
physical location. 

 
e) The first ‘Lara’ was a weak local risk assessment.  

 
f) When considering ‘Lara two’ it was an obvious attempt to tighten up ‘Lara’ to 

make a key document for the hearing. There was still mention of the 
aspiration being to open for 24 hours. 

 
g) The concern about using tablets is that other games could then be offered.  

 
h) There were already a significant number of gambling premises and porn 

brokers in the area, in addition to school and health centres.  
 

i) He had no issues with Philip Kolvin’s submissions or the premises previous 
track record.  

 
j) He asked the Committee to consider the style and location of the premises.  

 
k) Erdington was the third highest area for deprivation within the city.  

 
l) The initial application submitted to Planning was 24 hours, the staff 

advertisements were 24 hours, and the ‘Lara’ stated 24 hours.  
 

m) The condition at 12 wouldn’t necessarily stop the premises from opening 
beyond midnight. That should be amended. 

 
n) That single manning of the premises would be difficult due to the layout. 

There were obvious blind spots and the Committee should look at the plan 
and consider the layout.  
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o) That these types of premises were targeted by criminals and another 

premises within the local vicinity had been subject to a robbery.  
 

p) The Committee should assess whether it would be appropriate to grant the 
licence or exercise their discretion to refuse the licence due to the unsuitable 
location.  

 
In summing up, Mr Karimjee made the following points: - 

 
➢ That the local area profile indicated that establishments such as this one 

drained money from the local community.  
 

➢ There was already a proliferation of gambling venues in the area.  
 

➢ He was appealing to the local authority and its decision making.  
 

In summing up, Mr Whur made the following points: - 
 

➢ That the Committee should use their discretion to consider the points he 
had already outlined. 
  

➢ The 5.3 Gambling Commission Guidance should be looked at, as it gave 
Members ample discretion to decide that the application could be refused 
and Mr Whur asked them to refuse the licence in those circumstances.  

 
In summing up, Philip Kolvin, on behalf of the applicant made the following 
points: - 

 
➢ That the representations had referred to a number of premises and the 

gambling premises as a trade, but it was not relevant to the hearing. 
 

➢ There was not a local area profile in Erdington; the Council Policy had not 
identified one.  

 
➢ The premises would not be allowing alcohol inside. 

 
➢ His client intended to have proper supervision of the premises.  

 
➢ Staff would be continually monitoring the premises, so there was no 

question of places being unnoticed. 
 

➢ The Committee could condition that the premises be set out in a way to 
ensure proper surveillance.  

 
➢ The robbery mentioned was something that they didn’t know anything 

about, they had tried to make enquiries but had no further information.  
 

➢ His client always installed proper security systems.  
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➢ That the reference Mr Whur made to the Gambling Commission Guidance 
was in relation to conditions to prevent the premises being associated with 
crime, however, door supervisors was a matter that would need to be risk 
assessed. It was not appropriate to attach conditions to that at this stage.  

 
➢ That the Committee should take into account page 69 of the report.  

 
➢ The Licensing Authority should aim to permit premises for gambling.  

 
➢ The orientation was to permit the licence.  

 
➢ He referred Members to page 71 and outlined the guidance.  

 
➢ It was straightforward and appropriate that the licence be granted.  

 
At this stage the meeting was adjourned in order for the Sub Committee to make 
a decision and all parties left the meeting. The Members, Committee Lawyer and 
Committee Manager conducted the deliberations in private and decision of the 
Sub-Committee was sent out to all parties as follows: - 

 
5/070720 RESOLVED:- 

 
 
That the application by Cashino Gaming Limited for a Premises Licence (Bingo) 
in respect of Merkur Slots, 220 High Street, Erdington, Birmingham, B23 6SJ be 
granted, with a condition that the premises shall close at 00.00hrs each day.  
 
Those matters detailed in the operating schedule and the relevant 
mandatory conditions under the Gambling Act 2005, and the 
Gambling Act 2005 (Mandatory and Default Conditions) (England 
and Wales) Regulations 2007, will also form part of the licence 
issued, together with those conditions volunteered in advance by 
the applicant, namely:  

 
1. The premises shall install and maintain a comprehensive 

CCTV system. All entry and exit points must be covered 
enabling frontal identification of every person entering in a 
light condition including customer facing areas. The CCTV 
system shall continually record whilst the premises are 
open. All recordings shall be stored for a minimum period 
of 31 days with date and time stamping. Viewing of 
recordings shall be made available immediately upon the 
request of Police or authorised officer of the Licensing 
Authority. 

   
2. A staff member from the premises who is conversant with 

the operation of the CCTV system shall be in the premises 
at all times when the premises is open. This staff member 
must be able to provide a Police or authorised council 
officer copies of recent CCTV images or data with the 
absolute minimum of delay when requested and within a 
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maximum of 24 hours of the initial request.  
 
3. Subject to Data Protection guidance and legislation, the 

management of the premises will ensure that key staff are 
fully trained in the operation of the CCTV, and will be able 
to download selected footage onto a disk/USB Stick for the 
Police or authorised officers of the Local Authority or UK 
Border Agency without difficulty, delay or charge.  

 
4. Notices shall be prominently displayed within the premises 

stating that CCTV is in operation.  
 
5. An incident log shall be kept at the premises and made 

available on request to an authorised officer of the 
Licensing Authority or the Police. Details to include: 

  
i. all crimes reported to the venue 
ii. all ejections of patrons 
iii. any complaints received concerning crime and disorder 
iv. any incidents of disorder 
v. all seizures of drugs or offensive weapons 
vi. any visit by a relevant authority or emergency service. 
vii. any attempts by children and young persons to gain 

access to the premises to gamble 
viii. Any Challenge 25 Refusals. 

  
6. A think 25 proof of age scheme shall be operated at the 

premises where Any person who appears to be under 25 
years of age, and who has not previously provided 
satisfactory proof to the contrary, is challenged at the point 
of entry.  Acceptable forms of identification are recognised 
photographic identification cards, such as a driving licence, 
passport or proof of age card with the PASS Hologram.  

 
7.  Signage advertising the aforementioned proof of age 

scheme shall be prominently displayed throughout the 
premises.  

 
8. There shall be no pre-planned single staffing at the 

premises from 20:00 until closing.  Should the premises be 
single staffed after this time, the magnetic door locking 
system must be in constant use.    

 
9. Individuals who are deemed to be under the influence of 

excessive alcohol shall not be allowed to enter the 
premises.  

 
10. The licensee shall participate in local Betwatch or similar 

scheme to promote knowledge sharing within the local 
industry, with particular regard to local risk but also to 
promote best practice.  
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11. The licensee shall take reasonable steps to prevent 

nuisance directly outside the Premises.  
 
12. Gaming machines may be provided until 24:00 

  
The Sub Committee deliberated the operating schedule put forward 
by the applicant and the likely impact of the application, including 
the volunteered conditions, and concluded that by granting this 
application, the three licensing objectives contained in the 
Gambling Act will be properly promoted.  
 
The applicant’s representative explained that the company was a 
highly experienced operator which currently held some 160 
licences up and down the country, including six in Birmingham. 
Whilst the ‘Merkur Slots’ brand was a new aspect of the business, 
the company was confident that its considerable experience meant 
that it could promote the objectives properly, and the Report 
included a large amount of the company’s own management 
material, detailing their practices and systems.  
 
Bingo sessions were to be the primary activity. The demographic of 
bingo premise patrons was generally not one that included those 
likely to create crime, disorder or antisocial behaviour. The 
proposed operation would not serve alcohol, would not admit those 
under 18, and would close at 00.00hrs. There would be no single 
staffing of the premises after 20.00hrs. The Sub-Committee found 
all of this to be satisfactory.   
 
No objections had been submitted by any of the responsible 
authorities, or any of the local ward councillors.  Members carefully 
considered the representations made by other persons who 
attended the meeting to object to the application, but were not 
convinced that there was an evidential and causal link between the 
issues raised and the effect on the three objectives. Even 
considering the backdrop of the Erdington area, there was no 
reason to suppose that a highly experienced and responsible 
operator like Cashino Gaming Ltd would be unable to promote the 
objectives properly.  
 
In reaching this decision, the Sub-Committee has given due 
consideration to the City Council’s Statement of Principles 
Gambling Act 2005, the Guidance issued to Local Authorities by 
the Gambling Commission, the application for a Gambling Act 
Premises Licence, the written representations received and the 
submissions made at the hearing by the applicant, its legal adviser 
and by those making representations.   
 
All parties are reminded that under the provisions contained within 
Schedule 10 to the Gambling Act 2005, there is the right of appeal 
against the decision of the Licensing Authority to the Magistrates’ 
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Court, such an appeal to be made within twenty-one days of the 
date of notification of the decision. 

 
 ______________________________________________________________ 
 
GAMBLING ACT 2005 PREMISES LICENCE – VARIATION OF A LICENSED 
GAMING MACHINE PERMIT – THE TENNIS COURT, WALSALL ROAD, 
PERRY BARR, BIRMINGHAM, B42 1TY. 
 

  Report of the Interim Assistant Director of Regulation and Enforcement was 
submitted:- 

 
 (See document No. 1) 
 
 

No one attended. 
 

* * * 
 

The Chairman introduced the Members and officers present and the Chair invited 
the Licensing Officer to outline the report.  
 
Shaid Yasser, Licensing Section outlined the report.  
 
There were no questions from Members.  

 
At this stage the meeting was adjourned in order for the Sub Committee to make 
a decision and all parties left the meeting. The Members, Committee Lawyer and 
Committee Manager conducted the deliberations in private and decision of the 
Sub-Committee was sent out to all parties as follows: - 
 

 
6/070720 RESOLVED:- 
 
   

That the application by Stonegate Pub Company Limited for the 
variation of a Licensed Premises Gaming Machine Permit in 
respect of The Tennis Court, Walsall Road, Perry Road, 
Birmingham, B42 1TY be granted.  
 
The Sub Committee deliberated the application, including policies 
and procedures, put forward by the Stonegate Pub Company 
Limited, and the likely impact of the application, and concluded 
that by granting this application, the three Licensing Objectives 
contained in the Act will be properly promoted. 
 
The Members noted in particular that no representations had been 
made by Licensing Enforcement. The documents in the Report 
reassured the Sub-Committee that the applicant was an 
experienced operator which was mindful of its responsibilities.  
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In reaching this decision, the Sub-Committee has given due 
consideration to the City Council’s Statement of Licensing 
Principles, the Guidance issued under Section 25 of the Gambling 
Act 2005 by the Commission, and the application for the variation 
of a Licensed Premises Gaming Machine Permit.  
 
All parties are reminded that under the provisions contained within 
Schedule 13 to the Gambling Act 2005, the applicant has the right 
of appeal against the decision of the Licensing Authority to the 
Magistrates’ Court, such an appeal to be made within twenty-one 
days of the date of notification of the decision. 
 

______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Please note, the meeting ended at 1207.  
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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
  

LICENSING  
SUB-COMMITTEE B  

28 JULY 2020  

   
 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE B HELD 
ON TUESDAY 28 JULY 2020 AT 1000 HOURS AS AN ON-LINE MEETING.  
  
PRESENT: - Councillor Nagina Kauser in the Chair; 
 
 Councillors Nicky Brennan and Adam Higgs.   

  
ALSO PRESENT 
  

  Bhapinder Nandhra – Licensing Section 
Joanne Swampillai – Legal Services 
Katy Townshend – Committee Services  
 
(Other officers were also present for web streaming purposes but were not 
actively participating in the meeting)  

 
************************************* 

 
NOTICE OF RECORDING/WEBCAST 

 
1/280720 The Chairman advised, and the Committee noted, that this meeting would be 

webcast for live or subsequent broadcast via the Council's Internet site 
(www.civico.net/birmingham) and that members of the press/public would record 
and take photographs except where there are confidential or exempt items. 

 
 _________________________________________________________________ 

  
2/280720 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
 
 Members were reminded that they must declare all relevant and pecuniary and 

non-pecuniary interests arising from any business to be discussed at this meeting.  
If a disclosable pecuniary interest is declared a Member must not speak or take 
part in that agenda item.  Any declarations will be recorded in the minutes of the 
meeting. 

 _________________________________________________________________ 
 
 APOLOGIES AND NOTIFICATION OF NOMINEE MEMBERS 
  
3/280720 No apologies were submitted.  
 ________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 

Item 4
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LICENSING ACT 2003 – TEMPORARY EVENT NOTICE – 31 ASHFURLONG 
CRESCENT, SUTTON COLDFIELD, B75 6EN. 
 

  Report of the Interim Assistant Director of Regulation and Enforcement was 
submitted:- 

 
 (See document No. 1) 
 

On Behalf of the Applicant  
 
Amy Losak – Applicant   

 
Those Making Representations 
 
Paul Samms – Environmental Health – (EH)  
 

 
* * * 

 
The Chairman introduced the Members and officers present then explained the 
hearing procedure prior to inviting the Licensing Officer, Bhapinder Nandhra to 
outline the report.  
 
Afterwards, the Chairman invited the applicant to make their submission. At this 
stage Amy Losak made the following points: - 
 
a) That she had spoken with Paul Samms and taken his points on board in 

terms of the Covid-19 risk assessment and she had been working with the 
owners of the property and she felt as though they had put everything in 
place.  
 

b) She was trying to manage the risks as best she could.  
 

c) There were only 21 people attending.  
 

d) It was a small birthday party, with the main feature being cocktails in the 
garden. There would be a pop-up bar to serve drinks between 2-5pm. She 
had applied for extra time on the TEN to cover herself.  

 
e) She was working with the property owners to ensure a one-way system with 

people arriving through the front door and exiting through the back door. They 
were going to stagger the arrival times to ensure people were able to socially 
distance. There would be sanitising stations and no cash, as everything was 
pre-paid.  

 
f) It was a private event for friends and family. If numbers did go over the target, 

she would raise it with the owners and stop serving everyone until the 
numbers decreased. The 21 people had been invited and had pre-paid for a 
package.  
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g) She would be the only member of staff – so 22 people in total.  
 

At this stage Paul Samms on behalf of EH made the following points: - 
 
a) That he had been liaising with the applicant via email especially regarding a 

Covid-19 risk assessment as there were two issues with it. He was concerned 
about Amy Losak having to ask the home owners to put measures in place, 
but he was glad to hear she would cease operation if the numbers went over 
the specified amount.  
 

b) It was not a normal venue where stewards would be present to ensure people 
complied with the measures put in place. It was someone’s home and, as 
such, the home owner had all the power, so if people didn’t comply with the 
risk assessment he thought it was unlikely that they would turn their friends 
away.  

 
c) That would increase the pressure on the applicant. 

 
d) He did not think it should go ahead.  
 
Neither party had any closing submissions to make.  

 
At this stage the meeting was adjourned in order for the Sub Committee to make 
a decision and all parties left the meeting. The Members, Committee Lawyer and 
Committee Manager conducted the deliberations in private and decision of the 
Sub-Committee was sent out to all parties as follows: - 

 
4/280720 RESOLVED:- 

 
 
That, having considered the objection notice from Environmental Health in 
respect of the temporary event notice as submitted by Amy Lasok, the premises 
user (or ‘applicant’), for an event to be held on  2nd August 2020 at 31 
Ashfurlong Crescent, Sutton Coldfield, B75 6EN this Sub-Committee 
determines that a Counter Notice be issued under section 105 of the Licensing 
Act 2003. 
 
The Sub-Committee's reason for issuing a Counter Notice is to prevent the 
temporary event from taking place, in order to promote the public safety 
licensing objective in the Act, during the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic. The Sub-
Committee was of the opinion that allowing the event to proceed ran the risk of 
undermining the official guidance issued by HM Government and published on 
the “gov.uk” website, entitled “Meeting people from outside your household from 
4th July 2020”.  
 
The applicant attended the meeting and addressed the Sub-Committee. The 
event was to be a birthday party. She was a sole trader whose company had 
been engaged to provide the alcohol (in the form of a “pop-up” cocktail bar) at 
the birthday party, to be held in a customer’s own back garden. She stated that 
it would be a small party of 21 people, plus herself serving the alcohol, making 
22 people in total. The party guests would be from three households; two of the 
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three households had formed a so-called ‘bubble’ together, following the 
general advice issued by HM Government during the pandemic. She said that 
she had worked with the householder to set up the arrangements for the event, 
and assured the Sub-Committee that she would police the numbers and stop 
serving if the numbers were exceeded.  
 
Although due regard was given to the applicant’s representation, the Sub-
Committee was not confident that the proposed event could run safely, or that 
the applicant could overcome the concerns raised relating to the official 
guidance, in light of evidence presented by the Responsible Authority attending 
the meeting, namely Environmental Health.  
 
The Environmental Health officer addressed the Sub-Committee and explained 
that although he had had discussions with the applicant, and had assessed all 
the submitted risk assessments,  he remained concerned that the Covid-19 risk 
assessment did not comply with the HM Government guidance. The issue was 
how there could be compliance in such a small area, namely the garden of a 
residential property, as shown on the site location plans in the Report.  
 
The officer observed that the applicant, who operated her business as a sole 
trader, would be the only staff member on duty in the customer’s private garden; 
it would not be a commercial venue where stewards would deal with non-
compliance. Whilst the applicant had confirmed to the Sub-Committee that she 
would be the person who would ultimately have responsibility for the 
implementation of the Covid-19 protection measures, the wording in the 
application was that the applicant would “ask” the householder to do certain 
things; the Environmental Health officer surmised that there was a distinct 
possibility that the householder, hosting a birthday party in their own garden, 
might not in fact comply.  
 
The Environmental Health officer also remarked that in the event that the 
householder did not comply with the risk assessment, there was doubt as to 
whether the applicant would be willing or able to enforce it – for example in 
relation to the arrangements to operate staggered arrival times. The 
Environmental Health officer raised the issue of whether the applicant really 
would order those guests who might arrive early for the birthday party to wait 
outside until their scheduled entry time; the officer felt that this was highly 
unlikely. The Sub-Committee agreed with this, observing that the party would be 
held in a private garden of a residential property, not a commercial venue. The 
Sub-Committee noted that the householder did not attend the meeting, and 
therefore the Members were unable to seek reassurance from the householder. 
The recommendation of the Environmental Health officer was that the Sub-
Committee reject the temporary event notice. 
 
The Sub-Committee was satisfied that on the balance of probabilities there 
would be a risk to the public safety objective if the proposed event went ahead, 
as it was likely that the event would not uphold the Covid-19 guidance. The 
Sub-Committee therefore determined that the correct course was to issue a 
Counter Notice. 
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The Sub-Committee has had regard to the evidence, argument and 
submissions placed before it, in addition to the Report, the section 182 Home 
Office Guidance, and its own statement of licensing policy. 
 
All parties are reminded that under the provisions contained within Schedule 5 
to the Licensing Act 2003, there is the right of appeal against the decision of the 
Licensing Authority to the Magistrates’ Court, such an appeal to be made within 
twenty-one days of the date of notification of the decision.  No appeal may be 
brought later than five working days before the day on which the event period 
specified in the Temporary Event Notice begins. 

 
 ______________________________________________________________ 

 
Please note, the meeting ended at 1027.  
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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee B 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Tuesday 25th August 2020 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Pepe’s Piri Piri, 439 Birmingham Road, Sutton 
Coldfield, B72 1AX  

Ward affected: Sutton Wylde Green 

Contact Officer: 
 

Bhapinder Nandhra, Senior Licensing Officer 
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which initially sought to permit the provision of Late Night Refreshment, to operate both 
indoors and outdoors, from 11:00pm until 3:00am (Monday to Sunday).  
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 12:00midday until 3:00am (Monday to Sunday).  
 
After discussions with West Midlands Police and Environmental Health, the applicant has agreed to 
amend the scope of the application with the premises to remain open to the public from 
12:00midday to 12:30am (Monday to Sunday), with deliveries only to 1:00am.  
  

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 3rd July 2020 in respect of Pepe’s Piri Piri, 
439 Birmingham Road, Sutton Coldfield, B72 1AX.  
 
Representations have been received from other persons.   

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
My Shop 7 Limited applied on 3rd July 2020 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Pepe’s Piri Piri, 
439 Birmingham Road, Sutton Coldfield, B72 1AX.  
 
Representations have been received from other persons. See Appendices 1 - 7. 
 
The application is attached at Appendix 8. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 9.   
 
Conditions have been agreed with Environmental Health and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 10.   
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 11. 
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copies of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 - 7 
Application Form, Appendix 8 
Conditions agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 9 
Conditions agreed with Environmental Health, Appendix 10 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 11    
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
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Appendix 1  
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Appendix 1 continued - 750 signatories signed the below online petition  
 

 
 

Objection to Pepe Piri Piri Opening Hours and 

License Extension to 3am. 

 

750 have signed. Let’s get to 1,000! 

 

 
Cllr Alex Yip JP started this petition to Birmingham City Council 

We the undersigned are objecting to the application 115724 for the opening hours of 'Pepe's Piri 

Piri' 439 Birmingham Rd, Wylde Green to be extended from 11pm to 3am, and to allow food to be 

served/ delivered from 11pm through to 3am. 

We feel this would further increase the objectionable late night noise and disturbances already 

emanating from the businesses, the litter and anti social behaviour in the area and drastically change 

the nature of the area late at night.  

Updates 
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Appendix 2  

From: Sent: 23 July 2020 11:19 
To: Licensing  
Cc:  
Subject: Pepe's Piri Piri Licence Application No 115724 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
Attached is a letter concerning our opposition to the above application. It is from a group of residents of 
Florence Road and Broadfields Road acting on behalf of all the residents. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
           Florence Road 
Wylde Green 
Sutton Coldfield 
B73  
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Appendix 3 

From: Councillor Robert Alden  

Sent: 31 July 2020 08:35 

To: Licensing   

Cc: Councillor Gareth Moore ; Councillor Alex Yip ; bw licensing   

Subject: Objection to the application for Licensing Act 2003 Pepe's Piri Piri, 439 Birmingham Road, Sutton Coldfield, 

B72 1AX Licensing Application No: 115724 

 

RE: Licensing Act 2003 Pepe's Piri Piri, 439 Birmingham Road, Sutton Coldfield, B72 1AX Licensing 

Application No: 115724 

 

Licensing Department, 

 

As the elected member for Erdington Ward who’s ward goes up Wylde Green High Street as far as the road before this 

site we have strong concerns about the significant negative impact this will have on the local area the overwhelming 

objections, concerns, fears and opposition of local residents to the proposal of the Pepe Piri Piri shop to extend their 

opening hours through till 3am. 

 

This application will have a hugely negative impact on the high st and the local area. 

 

Prevention of Crime and Disorder: 

 

The High Street and surrounding streets have already seen an increase in general antisocial behavior over recent years 

escalating noticeably since the arrival of two fast food eateries in 2018. 

 

You will see from the substantial email correspondence Cllr Yip has forwarded, litter caused from the businesses is a 

substantial and real concern for residents- which clearly qualifies as disorder. On a weekly basis he receives emails 

complaining specifically about the branded Pepe Piri Piri litter, little containers of sauces strewn across the ward from 

Birmingham Road to Green Lanes, from Orphanage Road down to the railway line to the West. While we also regularly 

receive complaints and the litter has got so bad that members of the Erdingtion Litter Busters team have taken to 

carrying out regular litter picks on parts of the High Street and surrounding roads to try and stay on top of it. 

 

This clearly constitutes antisocial behavior and further strictly speaking is a crime and one which I have sentenced 

people in the Magistrates Court for. Littering is a criminal offence with a maximum fine of £2,500 with Fixed Penalty 

Notices (between £50-80) most often used. Littering costs the Council a lot of money to resolve and even Community 

Protection Notices can also be used to address continuing or persistent littering.  

 

Littering is not just a minor offence and this clearly establishes that this establishment has already been the cause of 

public nuisance, frustration to the local public, and (according to strict definition of the legislation) has led to crime and 

disorder. The extension of opening hours will increase this. 

 

Of more concern is evidence of drug dealing around The Lanes, behind the shops on Birmingham Road and a 

substantial proliferation of hundreds of Nitrous Oxide canisters which we have found strewn across the High Street and 

surrounding area. Syringes, small dealing plastic bags have been found in a radius around Pepe’s Fino Fino as well as 

evidence of street drinking as well. In recent weeks the ‘Saint’ graffiti tags have appeared the length of Birmingham 

Road numbering around 20 ‘tags’. These were removed by Council and enterprising residents with pride in their ward. 

There is also regular reports of vehicles parked up on the side of the road have smells of cannabis coming from them. 

 

The availability for delivery for convenient fast food after midnight through to 3am will undoubtedly appeal and attract 

further. It has clearly been demonstrated that in our area the new presence of such eateries has seen an increase 

antisocial behavior in the area. An increase in trading hours will undoubtedly further increase this. 

 

Prevention of Public Nuisance: 

 

An extension of trading hours will necessitate delivery drivers congregating in the front of the businesses. This will 

inevitably attract individuals who will congregate around the vicinity of the business. 

 

Already we are seeing late night drivers congregating at The Lanes car park and in front of the other fast food delivery 

establishments attracted by the same; Piri Fino directly opposite to Pepe’s Fino Fino through to the late hours. This also 

already has groups of individuals congregating outside the shops in the evening causing intimidation on others trying to 

use the restaurants and these opening hours will worsen this situation. 
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The presence of these two new such establishments on the major arterial route has definitely attracted undesirable 

characters congregating late at night and a lot of the evidence points towards an increase in drug dealing, cruising, noise 

and certainly litter created by customers eating within their vehicles and then discarding onto the street. 

 

The presence of the taxi company on the Chester within sight of the applicant is also a cause for deliveries to waiting 

taxi’s waiting on Harman and Florance Road, with taxi drivers then eating food in their cars, discarding the waste 

directly on the road so that their vehicles do not smell, and then driving off.  

 

The most recent Police data from https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/west-midlands-police/sutton-new-hall/ shows the 

crime issues there already are in this area, much of these periods were in the middle of a unique lockdown, when crime 

should have been lower as people were not out as much, the following crimes took place in this postcode area: 
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As can be seen above the opening of this restaurant has tied in with increase in crime in the area and it is clear that 

being allowed to open late nigtha dn serve alcohol will worsen this trend and have a hugely detrimentally impact on the 

local community. 

 

“Delivery Only” Response. 

During lockdown, when businesses were operating a delivery only service, we have heard of establishments such as 

KFC ‘deliver’ directly to their own carpark with customers waiting in their vehicles. This loophole takes advantage of 

the residents and will not serve the local residents well with regards to the prevention of public nuisance. This is a 

proven workaround to the ‘delivery only service’ direct to customers waiting outside. With the increasing use of phone 

applications enabling swift deliveries to be ordered, we can easily envisage more deliveries to parked vehicles nearby 

thus neatly circumventing and not breaching the conditions proffered. 

 

Public Safety, Protection of Children from Harm. 

 

Given the clientele of the business currently it is clear that there is a risk of children being served alcohol while the area 

around the site is used by children going past on the way to Wylde Green School therefore any drink or drug litter left 

on the road will pose a risk to those children. 

 

Summary: 

 

We asking licensing and members to carefully consider the long term impact these changes will have to the ward in 

changing the nature of the residential area which will increase antisocial behavior and crime. This premises has already 

led to a large increase on the congregation of groups on the High Street in the evening, this will be increased should 

they be allowed to sell alcohol. 

 

We note the application put forward but it is clear that it does not adequately alleviate and protect residents from the 

concerns of residents and ourselves as their elected representatives. The only conditions possible would to limit the 

opening hours to 11pm, a condition on them to have to tackle and report to the police any street drinker, or customers 

showing signs of drug use, that attempts to buy from the premises and the banning of anyone under 18 after 10pm due 

to the site selling alcohol, this kind of condition is often placed on pubs to ensure children are protected and clearly 

should be applied here. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Cheers 

Cllrs Robert Alden and Gareth Moore – Erdington Ward 

 

Cllr Robert Alden 

Erdington Ward 

 

Leader of the Conservative Group Birmingham City Council 
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Appendix 4  

 

From: Malcolm Spencer  

Sent: 26 July 2020 16:50 

To: Licensing   

Cc: Councillor Alex Yip  

 Subject: Objection to Appl. No. 115724 

 
To: Licensing, Birmingham City Council  
Re: Application by Pepe's Pirir Piri at 439 Birmingham Road to extend delivery hours until 03:00 am. 
(115724) 

 
Dear Sirs,  
 
I am a local resident and on this basis object to any fast food outlet in this area remaining open to 
business after 23:00 at night. 
 

We already have a substantial problem in this area with a) illegal parking on pavements and yellow lines 
b) Litter from fast food outlets scattered over roads and pavements c) public nuisance of noise from large 
numbers of consumers of fast food in the area. 

 
I object to this application by Pepe's principally on the grounds of prevention of public nuisance. There 
needs to be a cut-off point for the ordering and delivery of fast food and I recommend that this be kept 
to 23:00 on all nights of the week. This protects local residents being disturbed at night in what is a quiet 

residential area. 
  
I have no objection to Pepe serving and delivering food up until 23:00 but not after that time. If one fast 
food outlet is allowed to accept deliveries until 03:00 this will be a 'thin end of the wedge' and all the fast 
food outlets in this area will demand the same and that will be intolerable for local residents. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 Florence Avenue 
Sutton Coldfield  
B73  

Page 58 of 92

BCCABRNA
Highlight



39 

Appendix 5  

From:  

Sent: 27 July 2020 09:09 

To: Licensing 

Cc: Councillor Alex Yip  

Subject: Licensing Application No: 115724 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

I would like to make objections to the above licensing application relating to Pepe’s Piri Piri, located at 439 

Birmingham Road, Wylde Green, Sutton Coldfield. 

 

The local area has witnessed a significant decline in safety and public wellbeing since this establishment was opened. 

 

Examples of problematical behaviour include: 

 

➢ Excessive noise from clientele – this includes, but is not limited to, loud noise from parked cars either 

picking up food, or parked for longer periods while food is consumed. Issues include loud music, 

shouting and menacing behaviour. 

➢ Instances of criminal activity such as drug dealing and/or consumption around the facility and in 

particular in the co-op and mobility living car parks. 

➢ Discarded gas canisters around the facility and where cars have stopped to either pick up or consume 

food from the premises. 

➢ Erratic driving in and around the facility including: fast driving, ignoring the one way system, random 

parking in some instances across the pavement and with total disregard to pedestrians. 

 

The above factors are not compatible with the local area and family housing. 

 

Any extension to operating hours would be intolerable on the above basis. Considering the current problems there is no 

measure, apart from rejecting the license application, which could counter this behaviour. 

 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

 

 Harman Road, Sutton Coldfield B72  
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Appendix 6  

From:  

Sent: 31 July 2020 09:15 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Licensing Act 2003 (Grant) RE: Pepe's Piri Piri, 439 Birmingham Road, Sutton Coldfield, B72 1AX 

 

Sir, Madam 

 

Pepe’s Piri Piri Late Night Licence Application 
 
I am writing on about the application by Pepe’s Piri Piri to extend their opening hours and licensing activity 
until 3.00 a.m. every night. 
My wife and I live on Broadfields Road and we both object to the proposed extension of Pepe’s Piri Piri 
opening hours, not just to 3am, but any proposal to increase its opening hours. 
Since it has been open, alongside the other one opposite it on the Birmingham Road, Peri Fino, there has 
been: 

• An increase in the number of large gatherings of young people outside the establishment, causing 
more noise later on into the evening and leaving litter in huge quantities scattered around the 
area, including both the roads we live on. Notably, there has been very little regard for social 
distancing. 

• Its location very close to the residential area of Wylde Green has resulted in residents becoming 
increasingly disturbed by the noise emanated by its noisy customers late into the evening. 

• An increase in traffic along Florence Road and Broadfields Road of its customers looking for 
somewhere to park so that they can eat their food. 

 
An extension of the takeaway side of the business to 12:30am will mean that those issues continue, with 
increased noise, anti-social behaviour and disturbance for the residents into the small hours, potentially 
affecting the sleep of adults and children which could affect their mental health. 
 
I note the following conditions that are proposed alongside the extended opening hours: 

1 The premises will not allow delivery drivers to sit in or on their vehicles with the engine running 
while waiting for a delivery. The premises will not allow delivery drivers to play music while in / 
on their vehicles that is audible to members of the public that would be at a level to constitute 
a noise nuisance. The premises will not allow drivers to over rev their engines. The premises 
will have written documented training for all delivery drivers that will be signed as understood 
by the drivers. All drivers will receive this documented training prior to the commencement of 
their first delivery. 

2 From 00.30hrs the premises will operate a home delivery service only. From this time the 
premises will close to the public and no access to the premises will be granted. 

 
I do not believe this will counter the damage caused to the (relatively) tranquil and harmonious 
environment we currently enjoy with increased activity expected to be seen. It will disturb the peace. 
 
We already see Uber drivers, Deliveroo drivers, JustEat drivers parking on Florence and Broadfield Roads 
with their engines running, music on, and often making phonecalls on their cars hands-free where you can 
almost join in the conversation because the volume is so loud. 
 
As the driver's activity is going to be restricted outside of the shop, this problem will just be shifted 
elsewhere. We already see that. It is shifted to the surrounding roads. This activity is not acceptable until 
12:30am. It is absolutely not acceptable until 3:00am in the morning. 
 
There is a care home in Florence Road so we must be considerate to the impact that the noise and 
disturbances make on those elderly residents. In addition, there are now many households in both roads 
with small children who are witness to the noise, the litter and the behaviour of the customers of this 
takeaway restaurant.  
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We must ensure that the children, and indeed all residents living here, feel safe.  
 
 
The conditions described above are not conducive to a safe, secure, tranquil and harmonious living 
environment. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
     Broadfields Road 
Brimingham 
B23  
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Appendix 7  

From:  

Sent: 31 July 2020 18:01 

To: Licensing   

Subject: License application objection 439 Birmingham Road.  

 

Dear Sir/Madame,  

 

I am a resident of Wylde Green Sutton Coldfield Ward and am emailing you because I and many 

other residents are very concerned about an application to extend the hours during which Pepe’s 

Fini Fino 439 Birmingham Rd may serve food, namely till 3am every evening/early morning.  

 

Objection is based on the fact that this is a community high street and these extended hours will 

create unwelcomed noise, litter and possibly general anti-social activity. The premises is close to 

many quiet side roads leading from the Birmingham Road all of which have residential properties. 

Also there are a good number of residents who live in properties above the shops and businesses 

along this section of Birmingham Road, especially on the opposite side.  

 

The other similar traders along the Birmingham Rd e.g. Verdo Lounge, The Yenton Public House 

all have excellent controls over the excessive noise during the evening and at closing time in regard 

to the residential properties nearby, this works very well. Residents are generally very happy to 

support local traders but not to the detriment of the area, living conditions and other traders.  

 

I would urge you to reconsider this application with a view to an objection on the basis that it is 

inappropriate for the type of area and local character.  

 

Yours, 
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Appendix 9 

From: bw licensing   
Sent: 14 July 2020 08:07 
To: Licensing   
Cc:  
Subject:  FW: [External]: GRANT - PEPE'S PIRI PIRI, 439 BIRMINGHAM ROAD, BIRMINGHAM, B72 1AX 
 

Dear Licensing, 
 
With regard to the premises licence application for Pepe’s Piri Piri, 439 Birmingham Rd B72 1AX. 
 
West Midlands Police have reviewed this application and are happy that if the below conditions are 
added to the licence, together with the operating conditions already offered by the applicant then the 
licensing objectives will be met and promoted. The below conditions have been agreed with the 
application, as per below email chain who is copied into this.  
 

· CCTV will retained images/ recordings for a minimum of 28 days. CCTV will display the correct time 
and date stamp. CCTV will be downloadable and made immidtaley available to any of the 
responsible authorities on request. 
 

· There will be no open containers of alcohol allowed within the premises, there will be no consumption 
of alcohol allowed on the premises. 

 
· The premises will not allow delivery drivers to sit in or on their vehicles with the engine running while 

waiting for a delivery. The premises will not allow delivery drivers to play music while in / on their 
vehicles that is audible to members of the public that would be at a level to constitute a noise 
nuisance. The premises will not allow drivers to over rev their engines. The premises will have 
written documented training for all delivery drivers that will be signed as understood by the 
drivers. All drivers will receive this documented training prior to the commencement of their first 
delivery.  

 
· From 00.30hrs the premises will operate a home delivery service only. From this time the premises 

will close to the public and no access to the premises will be granted. 
 

 
If the above conditions are imposed onto the licence then West Midlands Police have no objection to 
this licence application. 
 
Regards and thanks 
 

Chris Jones 55410 

Birmingham Central Licensing Team West Midlands Police 

From: Noor Khan  
Sent: 13 July 2020 11:31 
To: bw licensing 
Subject: Re: [External]: GRANT - PEPE'S PIRI PIRI, 439 BIRMINGHAM ROAD, BIRMINGHAM, B72 
1AX 

 

Morning  

 

We agree to your conditions  

 

Thanks  
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From: Noor Khan  

Sent: 04 August 2020 15:50 

To: Jane Dunsford  

Cc: Licensing   

Subject: Re: License Application Pepe's Piri Piri Chicken, 439 Birmingham Road, Wylde Green 

 

Hi Jane  

 

Thank you for agreeing to those times, we have state of the art equipment and can assure you that we we will 

keep noise to the minimum as being home owners ourselves we appreciate the important of noise nuisance.  

 

In terms of planning thanks for bringing that to our attention. It’s surprising that they have not said anything, 

nonetheless I will be on top of that process too. 

 

Thanks  

 

From: Jane Dunsford  

Sent: 04 August 2020 15:43 

To: Noor Khan   

Cc: Licensing   

Subject: RE: License Application Pepe's Piri Piri Chicken, 439 Birmingham Road, Wylde Green  

 

Noori, 
 
I agree that the hours can be until 12.30am for the restaurant and 1am for the deliveries, but would like to 
suggest the following condition to alleviate my concerns about noise from the kitchen extraction. 
 
Noise from the kitchen extraction system shall be inaudible at the façade of any noise sensitive premises. 
 
Please copy in Licensing if you agree. I would also remind you your planning permission is only until 
10.30pm, you will need to apply to vary this and it is likely a noise assessment will be required. 
Regards 
 
Jane 
Jane Dunsford 
Environmental Protection Officer 
Environmental Protection Unit 
Regulation & Enforcement 
Neighbourhoods Directorate 
Birmingham City Council 
Manor House  
40 Moat Lane 
Birmingham  
B5 5BD 
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